Weekly Update

November 22, 2013
This Week’s Update Agenda
1) Government Relations News
a) Senate Approves Changes to Filibuster Rules for Most Executive Nominations

b) White House Celebrates 50th Anniversary of Developmental Disabilities Act

c) Budget Conference Limps Forward, Democrats Pushing for Budget Deal Before Year’s End

2) Meetings and Collaborations

3) National Advocacy Campaign
a) DSP Recognition Awards – Deadline is December 12
4) ANCOR Elections Held

5) Direct Support Professional Advisory Committee

6) ANCOR 2013 Technology Summit and Showcase Followup

a) Sign on to the Declaration on Rights to Technology and Information Access

7) Your Input on Trends in Residential Practice

8) Upcoming Events

a) Webinar: ANCOR Connected Community (ACC): Hands On
9) Save the Date

a) Webinar: Saving Money on Health Care Products with Medline

b) 2014 ANCOR Conference

Greetings, all! You are receiving this message via the ANCOR Connected Community (ACC)—the future of communication, networking and collaboration for ANCOR members.
Government Relations News
Senate Approves Changes to Filibuster Rules for Most Executive Nominations 
Read more here. http://www.ancor.org/newsroom/news/senate-approves-changes-filibuster-rules-most-executive-nominations
White House Celebrates 50th Anniversary of Developmental Disabilities Act 
Read more here. http://www.ancor.org/newsroom/news/white-house-celebrates-50th-anniversary-developmental-disabilities-act
Budget Conference Limps Forward, With Democrats Pushing for Budget Deal Before Year's End 
Read more here. http://www.ancor.org/newsroom/news/budget-conference-limps-forward-democrats-pushing-budget-deal-years-end
Meetings and Collaborations

Renee Pietrangelo, CEO

Attended the November 15 White House celebration of the 50th anniversary of the Developmental Disabilities Act.
Katherine Berland, Director, Governmental Affairs
Attended the Consortium for Citizens with Disabilities Housing Task Force meeting, and a meeting of he Friday Morning Collaborative.
National Advocacy Campaign
DSP Recognition Awards – December 12 Deadline Approaching
Only three more weeks to submit your nominations for the 2014 Direct Support Professionals Recognition Awards. Every year we recognize the best DSPs from around the country – one in each state and one national recipient. The national recipient will be ANCOR’s guest at the ANCOR conference next spring.
The nomination form can be found here. http://www.nationaladvocacycampaign.org/newsroom/news/2014-direct-support-professional-recognition-awards-0
We want to help you create the best nomination possible, to give your DSPs a chance to compete. To this end, we have provided detailed guidance on each section of the nomination form. Please read the “Guidance for Nominations” before submitting. The link is at the bottom of the page on the NAC website. http://www.nationaladvocacycampaign.org/newsroom/news/2014-direct-support-professional-recognition-awards-0
A recording of our November 6 webinar, along with other resources, can be found here. http://www.nationaladvocacycampaign.org/newsroom/news/2014-direct-support-professional-recognition-awards-0.
Deadline for nomination submissions is December 12.

ANCOR Elections Held

Elections for the Board of Directors were held during the ANCOR Board of Representatives Meeting in Washington DC on November 18th.  

Julie Manworren, of Living Well Disability Services was elected Secretary/Treasurer for a 2  year term.  

Paula Hart, Volunteers of America, MN; Greg Wellems, Imagine! and Donna Werner, Mosaic were all elected for a second 3 year term.  

Jim LaGraffe, Keystone Human Services (Board of Reps – PA) and Stan Soby, Oak Hill, (Board of Reps CT) were both elected to the Leadership Development Committee. 

Our congratulations to all!

Our appreciation to Mike Decker, of Liberty, whose board term as Secretary/Treasurer expired this year, for his years of dedication and leadership on the board.    

Direct Support Professional Advisory Committee

The National Alliance of Direct Support Professionals (NADSP) is creating a Direct Support Professional Advisory Committee (DSPAC) that will assist the board of directors to determine strategic efforts and initiatives that help support the development and skills of our nation's direct support workforce.  This committee will provide the NADSP with specific recommendations that may pertain to public policy, state chapter development, membership and marketing initiatives and substantive ways to improve quality at the point of interaction between the direct support professional and the person with a disability.
We encourage ANCOR members to nominate a DSP to participate. More information about the committee and duties, and the nomination form can be found on the NADSP website here. https://nadsp.org/
2013 ANCOR Technology Summit Follow Up

The Rights of People with Cognitive Disabilities to Technology and Information Access

As we have previously shared with members, the Technology Summit event began with a joint declaration by ANCOR, the Coleman Institute, AAIDD and a host of others on the rights of people with cognitive disabilities to technology and information access. We want to demonstrate a wide base of support for the principles put forth in the declaration, so we encourage every ANCOR member organization to sign on to the declaration 

Individuals and organizations wishing to sign on to the declaration can do so here. http://www.colemaninstitute.org/declaration#sthash.OVJQC7b3.dpuf 

Your Input on Trends in Residential Practice

Your input is sought for a chapter on probable trends in residential practices, for the upcoming third edition of Rubin & Crocker’s classic Medical Care for Children and Adults with Developmental Disabilities. This is an important book used in the training of healthcare professionals at medical and graduate schools.  Please take the short survey about trends in how and where people live. The aggregated findings will be included as a “cloud sourced” projection of our probable future. The survey is just one page, two if you count the description of who you are. To complete the survey, click or copy this hyperlink into your browser window.  https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/6CMSPDL
Upcoming Events

Webinar: ANCOR Connected Community (ACC): Hands On

Tuesday, December 3, 2013

1:00 p.m. – 2:00 p.m. Eastern Time

Free to ANCOR members. What better way to learn than by doing? During this one hour session, you'll learn your way around the ACC and have a chance to try some tasks yourself. Among the topics we'll cover, how to:
Participate in Discussion Groups

Share documents in a Library

Identify and establish contacts

Who should participate? All staff of ANCOR member providers can benefit from using the ACC tool and all are encouraged to participate. 

Additional information, including participation instructions, is available here. http://www.ancor.org/training-events/webinars/ancor-connected-community-acc-hands
Save the Date

Webinar: Saving Money on Health Care Products with Medline

Monday, December 18, 2013

1:00 – 2:15 p.m. Eastern Time

Look for details soon.

2014 ANCOR Conference

May 4 – 6, 2014

Hilton Miami Downtown

Miami, FL

Mark your calendars now. We’ll be providing more details as they become available.
